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Fanny has been a dedicated team 
member at the post office for a 
year and a half, and she takes great 
pride in her work. Her role offers 
variety, as she rotates between 
different sections every three 
months. This allows Fanny to gain 
experience across multiple tasks, 
including delivering packages and 
mail to university departments, 
sorting letters, assisting 
customers, scanning packages 
for students and colleagues, and 
managing the post office emails. 

Fanny’s favorite aspect of working 
at the post office is her time at the 
counter. As a people person, she 
loves interacting with students and 
meeting new faces each day. Her 
advice to new employees is to take 

things step by step, as there is a lot 
to learn, but mastering each task 
gradually will make the process 
smoother and more manageable.

In her free time, Fanny enjoys 
spending quality time with her 
family, reading books, and 
watching various TV shows. Fanny 
is also a movie enthusiast, and 
her all-time favorite is Pretty 
Woman—a film she has watched 
over 20 times and still loves just 
as much.

Originally from Colombia, Fanny 
moved to Tampa in 2022. Since 
then, she has embraced life in 
the city. Her favorite activities 
include exploring new restaurants 
and enjoying Tampa’s beautiful 
beaches. Treasure Island stands 
out as her favorite beach, where 
she loves to relax and walk around, 
enjoying the sun.

Tuesday, November 5

At USF, hurricane preparedness is not limited to 
a specific season. Emergency Management and 
the National Weather Service consistently monitor 
weather conditions to stay ahead of potential storms. 
This proactive approach allows them to gather 
real-time information and make timely decisions to 
protect our community.

The university’s response to Hurricane Helene 
underscored the importance of preparedness and 
ensuring everyone understands their roles and 
responsibilities during a storm. The Emergency 
Operations Center (EOC) served as the command hub 
for real-time information sharing, allowing e�cient 
communication and prioritization of tasks. Facilities 
led pre-storm preparations, including securing 
buildings and distributing sandbags, while Housing 
and Parking & Transportation Services relocated 
and accommodated a�ected students from the St. 
Petersburg campus. 

Post-storm, the damage assessment team quickly 
inspected campus buildings, finding minimal 
damage. Overall, the response was a valuable test 
run for future severe weather events, emphasizing 
the importance of calm, focused coordination.

Beyond storm response, year-
round e�orts and dedication 
to training and awareness 
empower our community to face 
hurricane season with confidence. 
Be prepared! Scan the QR 
code or access tinyurl.com/
USFHurricaneGuide to view and 
download the Hurricane Guide.

STORM PREPAREDNESS

USF Hurricane Guide

http://tinyurl.com/USFHurricaneGuide
http://tinyurl.com/USFHurricaneGuide
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